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Staff’s Third Status Report and Motion to Close Case


COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”) and states as follows:


1.
On April 29, 2003, the Commission opened a rulemaking case for the purpose of promulgating rules that require carriers, as a part of the federal universal service fund (“USF”) certification process, to establish a separate general ledger account for the booking of federal universal service funds.  On April 1, 2004, the Commission issued its Third Order Directing Filing directing the Staff to file a status report no later than April 16, 2004.


2.
The Staff discussed this rulemaking with the Commission during the Commission’s April 15, 2004 Agenda.  The Staff stated that after meeting with the telecommunications industry, the industry participants and the Staff concluded that it is not feasible to require carriers to establish a general ledger account for tracking USF support because such a requirement would violate generally accepted accounting principles and standards.  Instead, the industry proposed an alternative to a general ledger account that would require companies to submit relevant spreadsheet data to the Telecommunications Department Staff prior to the annual October 1 certification.  In addition, the Staff recommended periodic random audits of the spreadsheet data by the Commission’s Accounting Department to ensure USF support is being used as required.  


3.
The Staff further recommended that the Commission adopt these new procedures informally, rather than through a rulemaking.  Existing eligible telecommunications carriers would be notified via letter that they are to submit the spreadsheet data before the Commission notifies the Federal Communications Commission (“FCC”) that the company is using USF support as required.  The Commission agreed with this recommendation and directed the Staff to implement the new procedures.  


4.
Because the Commission directed the Staff to implement the new procedures informally, the Staff moves to close this case.  

WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully offers this Third Status Report and moves to close Case No.TX-2003-0381.
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